MODEL PAPER

PREPARED BY V.NAGARAJU SA Eng.*9441228034* ZP HIGH SCHOOL, PORUMAMILLA – KADAPA Dt.

THIRD Language – ENGLISH – Paper – I

Part A and B

Class: X Maximum Marks: 50 Time: 2 ½ Hours

Instructions

- 1. Answer all the questions under Part-A on a separate answer book
- 2. Write the answers to the questions under Part B on the question paper itself.
- 3. Start answering the questions as you read them

Part – A

Time: 1 ½ Hours Marks: 20

Note:- Use a separate answer book to answer the questions in this part .

(1-10) answer any FIVE of the following questions in two or three sentences each. 5X2=10 marks

1.'I call it my chicken drum stick "joked Nick. What does 'it' refer to? How does it help him?

(Attitude is Altitude)

2. What made Mr. Henry feel shocked to hear Victoria say 'Are you planning to pinch it'?

(The Dear Departed I)

3. What is the central idea of the poem' A Plea for India'?

(A Plea for India)

- 4. What does the phrase 'opposite directions' in the last sentence suggest? (The Journey)
- 5. Why did ray's detractors accuse him of? Did Roberge agree to their accusation? If not, Why?

(Rendezvous with Ray)

6. What made 'Maya Bazaar' a land mark film?

(Maya Bazaar)

7. What was Bayaji's dream? Why did he return home?

(The Storeyed House I)

8. What is the specific massage of Wangari Maathai?

(Environment)

9."I filled the slot."What does the sentence mean?

(My childhood)

10. Why did the white men feel surprised at the narrator's outburst? Eventually, he also smiled?

(Jamaican Fragment)

11. Read the following stanza

5X1 = 5 marks

This morning this bought green 'meethi'
In the market choosing the freshest bunch;
Picked up a white radish,
imagined the crunch it would make
between her teeth, the sweet sharp taste,
then put it aside, thinking it
an extravagance, counted her coins
out carefully, tide them, a small bundle
into her sari at the waist:

Now answer the following questions

- 1. Where did the woman go to in that morning?
- 2. What was the freshest bunch mentioned in the poem?

 4. What is the meaning of an 'extravagance'? 5. What are the two vegetables mentioned in the poem? 13. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. 3X1=3 mark His parents decided him not to send him to a special school – a decision he said was very hard fhim, but which may have been the best the decision they could have made for him. 1. Whose parents decided not send him to a special school? 2. Why was the decision very hard to him? 3. What was the best decision taken by his parents? 14. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. "Are you planning to pinch it?" 1. Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan? PART- B
 13. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. His parents decided him not to send him to a special school – a decision he said was very hard for him, but which may have been the best the decision they could have made for him. 1. Whose parents decided not send him to a special school? 2. Why was the decision very hard to him? 3. What was the best decision taken by his parents? 14. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. "Are you planning to pinch it?" 1. Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
His parents decided him not to send him to a special school – a decision he said was very hard for him, but which may have been the best the decision they could have made for him. 1. Whose parents decided not send him to a special school? 2. Why was the decision very hard to him? 3. What was the best decision taken by his parents? 14. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. "Are you planning to pinch it?" 1. Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
 Whose parents decided not send him to a special school? Why was the decision very hard to him? What was the best decision taken by his parents? Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. "Are you planning to pinch it?" Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
 Why was the decision very hard to him? What was the best decision taken by his parents? Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. "Are you planning to pinch it?" Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
 3. What was the best decision taken by his parents? 14. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. "Are you planning to pinch it?" 1. Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
14. Read the following passage and answer the questions given below. "Are you planning to pinch it?"1. Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
"Are you planning to pinch it?" 1. Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
1. Who questioned to whom? 2. What was the plan?
PART- B
Class: X] (Max,Marks: 30) [Time: 1 Hour
Note: i). Answer all the questions in this part on the question paper itself
ii) Candidates must use CAPITAL LETTERS while answering the multiple choice questions.
14. Complete the passage choosing the right words from those given below. Each blank is
numbered and for each blank, four choices (A0,(B),(C) and (D) are given .Choose the correct
answer from these choices and write (A),(B),(C) or (D)in the blanks. $5X \% = 2 \%$ marks
Soon afterwards the tired tiger(1) asleep. He was suddenly awakened by(2)
angry voice shouting in his ear(3) felt heavy blows fall(4) his head(5)
shoulder.
1) (A) fall (B) fell (C) fallen (D) falling
2) (A) a (B) an (C) the (D) with
3) (A) she (B) he (C) his (D) they
4) (A) below (B) on (C) upon (D) above
5) (A) or (B) but (C) whether (D) and
15. Match the parts of sentences under 'A' with those under 'B' Write the letter of the sentence
part in 'B' against the sentences part in 'A' $5x \% = 2 \%$ marks
A B
(i)Mrs. Slater doesn't have enough money () (a) after I left India
(ii) It's time () (b) that no one could understand him
(iii) I never met him () (c) you can't get good marks
(iv) He spoke so fast () (d) my friend made a phone call
(v) Unless you study well () (e) to buy a car
(v) Unless you study well () (e) to buy a car 16. (a) Mohan left for his village
(v) Unless you study well () (e) to buy a car 16. (a) Mohan left for his village (b) Manohar left his village
(v) Unless you study well () (e) to buy a car 16. (a) Mohan left for his village (b) Manohar left his village Q. Who was not available in his house? 1 mark
(v) Unless you study well () (e) to buy a car 16. (a) Mohan left for his village
(v) Unless you study well () (e) to buy a car 16. (a) Mohan left for his village (b) Manohar left his village Q. Who was not available in his house? 1 mark

1 mark

19. Combine the following the following sentences with 'when'

20.	I sh	nall win the gar	ne. (add the ri	ight question tag)		1 mark
21.	Fill	in the blanks,	choosing the r	ight words from t	hose given in the brack	ets
		1) He was qui	te	some time (in, on,	for)	
		2) It was a ver	y quite friends	ship that develope	dthe years (among, about, over)
		3) All last win	ter John suffer	ed	cough and cold (of, with	, from)
		4) I was terrifi	ed	her (of, wit	h, to)	
22.	Rep	place the unde	rline words in	the following sen	tences with the words f	from the box that have
the	san	ne meaning.				4X ½ =2 marks
		E	Beliefs, humilia	ation, entrance, ve	ry tired, sustain, transpl	anted
	(a)	Despite the ri	sk of bullying ,	his parents insiste	d nick attended main st	ream. A
	(b)	The Apu Trilo	gy was Roberg	ge's first <u>portal</u> to	west Bangal and its peo	ple. A
	(c)	His father was	walking with	weary legs on the	pebble strewn road	A
	(d)	The challenge	es in our lives a	are there to streng	then our <u>convictions</u> .	A
23.	Fill	in the blanks v	vith the words	s opposite in mea	ning to those underline	d. 4X ½ =2 marks
	(a)	Everybody tri	es to own <u>succ</u>	<u>cess</u> but nobody lik	es	
	(b)	Ram is genera	ılly <u>patient,</u> bu	t his sister is very.		
	(d)	Raja is <u>regula</u>	to his school	but his sister is		
24.	Fii ir	n the blanks w	ith the approp	oriate forms of the	underlined words.	4X ½ =2 Marks
	(a)	In a <u>develope</u>	<u>d</u> country,		is balanced	
	(b)	Learn to swim	<u>ı</u>	is a good ex	cercise.	
	(c)	Sony selected	a dress. Her		Was a nice one	
	(d)	He is an hone	<u>st</u> man. He is a	warded by his		
25.	Put	the following	words under	correct headings.		8X 1/4 = 2 Marks
		Precocious	chirpily	lethargy	double faced	
		Handier	bureau	arrogance	saddle	
		Noun Words		adjec	tive Words	
		1)		1)		
		2)		2)		
		3)		3)		
		4)		•		
26.	Con	nplete the foll	owing words (using ea,ie,ai,ia,or	ae	2x ½ = 1 Mark
		a) expl ne		·=	terI	
27.	Con	nplete the foll	owing words v	with the letters giv	en in the brackets	2X ½ =1 Mark
		a) explana		(tion/sion) b) ind	epen (dance	/dence)
28.	One	e word in each	set is wrongly	spelt. Rewrite it co	orrectly in the space pro	ovided. 2X ½ = 1 Mark

a) Distraught programmar perseverance gingerly A.....

We see you at the ceremony

We shall be very glad

	b) Chuckling	malisio	us	swindli	ng	adversi	ty A			
29. Loo	k at the two set	s of word	ds given	below. I	n each s	et, the l	etters ι	ınderline	d in the t	wo words
are pro	nounced in the	same wa	y. Find t	he word	ds and co	py then	n out.			1 Mark
	a) B <u>u</u> sy		n <u>u</u> t		p <u>u</u> t		c <u>u</u> t	A		
	b) <u>S</u> ugar		fa <u>s</u> hion		<u>s</u> umme	r	vi <u>s</u> ion	A		
30 Arra	inge the followir	_	in alpha		order				4x ½ =	2 Marks
	Doubt	dollar		drum		donate				
							•••••			
31. You	ır uncle is heavy	smoker.	Advise	him to s	top smo	king				1 mark
•										
	at do the follow	_		ean? Pu	t a tick n	nark aga	inst the	_		
(i) Wou	ıld you mind clos	•						2X ½ =	_	1 Mark
	a)a request)		b) an o			()	
	c)an advise	•)		d) a red	luest		()	
(ii) Moi	nsoons may be r	egular th	is year.							
	a) Prediction	()		b) ques	tion		()	
	c) advice	()		d) sugg	estion		()	
33. Cha	ange the followir	ng into a	polite re	equest.						1 Mark
Studen	t to the teacher;	"Give m	e your b	ook"?						
A										
34. You	ır friend is going	to take a	an exam	ination.						1 Mark
What v	vould you say to	him?						()	
	a) all the best				b) than	k you				
	c) Congratulation	ons			d) all ri	ght				

"If I fail, I try again, and again." By Nick vujicic.

MODEL PAPER PREPARED BY V.NAGARAJU SA Eng.*9441228034* ZP HIGH SCHOOL,PORUMAMILLA ENGLISH, Paper – II

(Third language)
Parts A and B

Class: X Time: 2 ½ Hours] [Maximum marks: 50

Instructions:

- 1. Answer the questions under Part-A on a separate answer book.
- 2. Write the answers to the question under Part B on the question paper itself in the space provided and attach it to the answer book of Part A
- 3. Start answer the questions as you read them.

Part – A

Time: 1 ½ Hours Marks: 30

(1-10) Answer any FIVE of the following questions. Each answer should be in one or two sentences

5X 1=5

- 1. What is the ultimate aim of a bright student(I will do it)
- 2. What made the potter angry? What made him more angry? (The brave potter)
- 3. What surprised Aunt Jane most? (The never never Nest)
- 4. Why was Savitri taken away from her main role in the film 'Samsaaram'? (A tribute)
- 5. What according to Naraayana Moorthy can change the life of a person? (I will do it)
- 6. What are the physical features of the baby? (Abandon)
- 7. Why do you think the sentry feels that the potter is a giant? (The Brave Potter)
- 8. Why were the large empty drums placed outside Mr. Narayana House?

(A tale of three villages)

- 9. What do you understand by the expression' Unity in diversity'?(Unity in Diversity in India)
- 10. Why do you think the writer decided to focus on the question of married woman's identity? (What is in My Name?)
- 11. Red the following passage.

Savitri gets totally involved in whatever role she plays.'Chivaraku Migiledi' is one such film. She played the role of a nurse in a psychiatry ward. In a particular scene the nurse has a nervous breakdown and cries uncontrollability. The shot was over "CUT", the director said, but Savitri who played the role could not stop crying! Everyone in the set had to run and pacify her. The film became a milestone in her career!!

Savitri was awarded the title 'Mahanati' (the supreme artist). She also received the Presidential award for her performance in 'Chivaraku migiledi' the magnum opus of Savitri. She was the recipient of 'Kalaimamani'and 'Nadigayar Tillakam'from Tamil Industry.Savitri had nearly 300 films to her credit. Her career was nearly 30 years long. She was equally admired by Telugu and Tamil lovers. She also acted in a few kannada and Hindi films. She

had a lion's share of films when she was at the zenith of her career. Her passion for films was so strong that she directed and produced a few films, in spite of certain adversities.

Now answer the following questions in a sentence.

- 1. In which film did Savitri totally involve in her role?
- 2. What was the role played by her?
- 3. What was the incident showing her involvement?
- 4. What were the awards received by her?
- 5. How many films were in Savitri's credit?
- 12. Read the following clues given below and write an essay on "The Adverse Effects of Education.

Effects on OR

Write a dialogue you and your friend about the statement with more than five exchanges

- Doing some works that involves Physical Labor
- Dress/fashion
- Family relationship
- Giving respect to elders
- The treatment of illiterate people
- 13. Your school has celebrated Annual Day today. The MLA of local is the chief guest. Prizes were received winners by the MLA.

You also received a prize in quiz competition. After the Head Master's speech about the progress of the school, cultural programmes followed.

Write a letter to your father describing the Annual Day celebrations

ENGLISH,Paper – II

(Third language)

Parts A and B

Class: X Time; 2 ½ Hours Maximum Marks: 50

Part - B

Time: 1 Hour Marks: 20

Note: Write the answers to the questions in this part on the question paper it self

Instructions:

- i) Use CAPITAL LETTERS while answering the multiple choice questions
- ii) Marks will not be awarded if there is any overwriting or rewriting

14. Here is a table of data regarding the incidence of fire accidents in textile factories in a country.

Cause	Year				
Cause	2011	2012	2013		
Short Circuiting	98	74	64		
Smoking	50	45	65		
Scrap burning	26	35	27		
Unknown	08	09	04		
Total	182	163	160		
Damage (in rupees)	2,96,000	2,49,000	2,10,000		

Study the above table and answer the following questions

1.	which factor is responsible for the increase of accidents in 2013?
	Ans:
2.	What is the most frequent cause for the fire accidents in the textile factories?
	Ans:
3.	In which year was the damage less?
	Ans:
4.	When were the fire accidents more in the textile factories?
	Ans:
5.	What is the data given in the table?
	Ans:

15. Read the following passage

Once there lived a king. He was extremely fond of hunting. His ministers advised him not kill innocent animals. The king turned a deaf ear. One day a lion attacked him. He struck the lion with his sharp arrows. The lion was seriously wounded. Before falling dead to the ground he struck the king's right arm with great force. Half of the flesh of the arm peeled off. The royal surgeons amputated the arm to save the king's life. The king grumbled against fate.

After two years, the king went hunting. He lost his way in the thick forest. Some wild people caught hold of him. They were in search of a man to offer as a sacrifice to the forest god. The head priest saw the king. He said his people," the man is not worthy to be offered as a sacrifice. He is not complete in body. He has no right arm. Leave him." The people let the king go. Then the king realized that the loss of his right arm has saved his life. He thanked god. He never went on hunting again.

A.Each of the following questions has three choices. Tick the right answer. 4X1 = 41. The ministers advised the king I) to hunt animals) II) not to go to the forest. III) not to hunt animals 2. The king decided I) to stop killing animals) II) to follow the advice of his ministers) III) to reject the advice of his ministers 3. The lion attacked I) the king II) the wild people) III) the ministers 4. The king was let off...... I) as he was kind to animals II) as he had no right arm) III) as the head priest did not like him) (B.Given below are six statements .THREE of them are true according to the passage. Find the true statements and write (T) against them in the brackets. 3X1=3 1. The king was not generous towards animal () 2. The ministers did not advise him.) 3. The king shot the lion dead with his gun.) 4. The wild people took the king to the head priest.) 5. The king had no right arm. () 6. The king set the head priest free.

16.Read the following passage carefully.

The earth rotates around itself and also revolves round the sun. to rotate itself, it takes one day and to revolve round the sun it takes 365.25 days. The moon is very near the earth. It revolves round the sun in an elliptic orbit. The earth's orbit around the earth is not always the same. When the moon is in between the earth and the sun, the shadow of the moon falls on the earth. People living in this shadow on the earth cannot see the earth. This is called the eclipse of the sun or Solar Eclipse. When the sun, the earth and the moon come in the same straight line, full eclipse occurs on a full moon day and the lunar eclipse occurs on a full moon day. But eclipses do not occur on every new moon and full moon days.

Now answer the following questions.

a) What are two eclipses referred to in the passage?	2X1= 2
1)	
2)	
b) There are five words in List A. The meanings of four of them are given in List E	3. Choose the
right word from List A to match the meaning in List B and write it in the space provided	against each
meaning.	4X ½ = 2
List A: elliptic orbit revolve solar zigzag	
List B: I) path followed by a planet	
II) move round something	
III) related to the sun	
iV) oval in shape	
c) Complete the following sentences using a word or a phrase each.	2X ½ = 1
i) The earth revolves the round the	
ii) The earth takes to rotate around itself.	
d) Answer in a word or a phrase each.	2X1=2
i) When does the solar eclipse occur?	
A	
II) How does the earth revolve round the sun?	
A	
e) The earth has two kinds of motions. What are they?	2X ½ = 1
i)	
ii)	